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The 2019 Legislative Session adjourned on Friday, May 17, with a significant 

number of Republican leadership priorities garnering full legislative approval 

from both the House and Senate.  It is widely perceived that Governor Parson 

emerged as a clear winner from the Session, as all of his priorities gained ap-

proval, including a bridge construction program, workforce development train-

ing, General Motors incentives, and a consolation victory on low-income hous-

ing tax credits. 

 
The House and Senate negotiated a “compromise” deal on a bonding pro-

gram for bridge infrastructure construction, not all that different from the Gov-

ernor’s introduced initiative.  The details of the compromise are detailed be-

low. 

 
In addition, the Governor effectively tied his workforce development initiative 

to end of Session incentives for General Motor’s expansion of its Wentzville 

facility.  The details of these incentives are also discussed below. 

 
Governor Parson asked legislators to restore the state match for federal Low-

Income Housing Tax Credit Program.  Although the House and Senate were 

unable to reach a compromise on the rate and failed to pass SB 28; Governor 

Parson has the ability to unilaterally re-implement the program.  He has indi-

cated a willingness to potentially restore the program.   
 

The General Assembly also followed Alabama and Georgia’s lead and passed 

one of the most restrictive abortion laws in the nation.  Governor Parson al-

ready signed the legislation into law on the Friday before Memorial Day.  

 

And how did SITE perform this year…?!?! Find out on page 4. 
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M & H Concrete Contractors, Inc. 

(Highway/Bridge Division) 

3151 Industrial Park Place West 

St. Peters, MO 63376 

(636) 379-9682 

Mark Rubinstein 

Kendall’s Hauling 

(Earthmoving Division) 

1845 Russell Blvd. 

St. Louis, MO 63114 

(314) 517-0905 

Kendall Davidson 

24/7 OnSite Cameras 

(Associate Member) 

319 North Main Street  

Columbia, IL 62236 

(314) 718-0453 

Ashly Moore 

Acuity Insurance 

(Associate Member) 

2800 South Taylor Dr. 

Sheboygan, WI 53081 

(636) 287-2068 

AJ Gajdosik 

Craftsmen Utility Trailer 

(Associate Member) 

3755 Mueller Rd. 

St. Charles, MO 63301 

(636) 795-6350 

John Zehnder, Jr. 

Semke Pipe Works, Inc. 

(Sewer/Utility Division) 

5420 Black Walnut Rd. 

St. Charles, MO 63301 

(636) 250-4225 

Brenda Semke 

Xylem Dewatering Solutions, Inc. 

(Associate Member) 

8000 Hall St., Building 4, Suite A 

St. Louis, MO 63017 

(314) 900-3829 

Greg Pritchett 

SITECH Midwest, LLC 

(Associate Member) 

11145 Mockingbird Rd. 

Nashville, IL 62263 

(618) 314-8105 

John Simmons 

SITE Improvement Association 

would not have kept going for 

its 53rd year of operation were it 

not for the many contributions 

of Board members and regular 

members who volunteered their 

time and efforts in keeping the 

association moving forward.  

Every now and then, a group of 

the “senior SITE members”, 

some of whom are retired or 

closing in on retirement, get to-

gether and talk about old times 

and new ones. 

 

Recently, this group had lunch and reminisced about their service to SITE and discussed how the associa-

tion was doing.  Look closely in the photo and see how many of these individuals you recognize. 



receiving a federal grant), but that is the only way 

some state senators would support a bonding 

package for fixing these bridges, most of which are 

along rural state routes. 

 

Legislators also restored funding for a 50/50 share 

program, whereby the state pays half the cost of a 

project and the local public bodies (counties or 

cities) pay the other half.  A lot of work was 

financed this way in the past and, hopefully, some 

SITE contractors can win some of the bids for this 

work in the future. 

 

Highway supporters welcome the work, but 

bemoan the fact there isn’t more funding allocated 

toward transportation.  Missouri’s effort pales in 

comparison to the proposal put forth in Illinois 

where the state administration there hoped to 

jump start a six-year, $41.5 billion state 

construction program to fix and build roads, 

bridges, mass transit, schools and other public 

works. It called for doubling the gas tax to 38 cents 

per gallon and vehicle registration fees for the 

newest cars to $199 a year among a host of other 

funding options.  Outside of the obvious monetary 

differences, the other factor to consider is that 

Illinois legislators can enact the revenue measures 

needed to fund the work.  Meanwhile, in Missouri, 

voters would have to approve it. 

 

SITE’s annual golf tournament, our 39th, is coming 

up soon.  I hope everyone can participate, whether 

as a player or just coming by for dinner.  It is 

always a good time and a nice chance to catch up 

with people you don’t always see. 

 

Have a safe and prosperous summer! 

Do you think it will ever stop raining?  Some 

people are thinking of building an ark, we have 

had so much rain.  The amount of water in the 

area rivers and streams nearly got to the 1993 

flood level, and for those of us around then, that 

was a major flood. 

 

Unfortunately, for some of SITE’s seed and sod 

contractors, the high water has nearly wiped out 

their construction season.  As noted in the article 

on page 8, several of the sod farms located in 

river bottoms flooded when water either 

overtopped the levies or broke through them.  

Let’s hope they can recover. 

 

For the rest of you, the weather has just delayed 

about everything.  Owners are calling wanting to 

know when their project can either start or be 

finished.  With summer starting, perhaps things 

can dry out and work can get started.  And, there 

seems to be a good amount of work out there for 

contractors this year.   

 

Projections for the construction season that I have 

seen call for modest growth, maybe in the two to 

three percent range, for most construction fields.  

Some obviously may be better, like the public 

infrastructure category.  Except for highway work, 

most of the utilities--water, wastewater and other 

sectors--should be up this season. Missouri 

American Water has a fairly ambitious 

replacement program to try and reduce the 

number of breaks that occur in its system during 

cold weather.  MSD, as documented in the article 

on page 9, continues to be a mainstay of public 

construction work in the region. 

 

If only we could get some highway work really 

moving!  The Missouri General Assembly passed 

legislation to repair or replace more than 300 

deficient bridges, but only if the state also 

receives a grant to replace the Interstate Highway 

70 bridge spanning the Missouri River at 

Rocheport.  That is an odd way to draft and then 

pass a bill (to make it contingent upon the state 
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Terry’s Tidbits 
Executive Director 
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How do you spell $UCCE$$ 

 
If you spell it with dollar signs, in the form of in-

creased transportation and infrastructure funding, 

then this spring’s legislative session can only be 

viewed as a complete success for SITE.  The 2019 

Missouri Legislative Session adjourned on Friday, 

May 17, and many of SITE’s priority issues, includ-

ing the Governor’s bridge initiative, were passed 

by both the House and Senate and on to the Gov-

ernor. 
 

It helps when your priorities are identical to the 

Governor’s priorities.  This year, SITE was truly 

blessed. 

 

INFRASTRUCTURE 
The General Assembly passed a slightly modified 

version of the Governor’s introduced bridge con-

struction proposal.  The legislation included in HB 

4: 

• $100 million included in MODOT’s budget 
  $50 million for immediate repair in FY20 of 

35 bridges 
  $50 million general revenue for local 

50/50 matching funds 
• $49.5 million in general funds for debt service 

on $301 million in transportation bonds to be 

financed over seven years 

• $301 million for construction of 215 bridges 
In addition, the Generally Assembly, on Friday, the 

By Chris Davis 

Director of Government Affairs 

last day of session, passed SCR 14 (Schatz), a 

resolution authorizing MODOT to issue transporta-

tion bonds, not to exceed $301 million for the 

construction of 215 bridges.   

 
HOWEVER …  SCR 14 contains a provision that the 

issuance of the $301 million in transportation 

bonds is contingent upon Missouri being granted 

a federal USDOT INFRA Grant for road and bridge 

construction (specifically for the construction of 

the Rocheport Bridge on I-70, west of Columbia).  

This contingency significantly affects the bridge 

program. 

 

GENERAL MOTORS EXPANSION 
SITE supported the late session financial incen-

tives for expansion of the General Motors factory 

in Wentzville.  SB 68, sponsored by Senator 

Hough (R-Springfield), initially contained a $10 

million fast track program to enable adults to go 

back to college and retrain for high-demand tech-

nical jobs.  Late in April, General Motors ap-

proached Governor Parson about investing more 

than $1 billion in expanding the assembly plant in 

Wentzville and asking for incentives.  Governor 

Parson structured a plan that could apply not only 

to the GM facility, but anywhere in the state of 

Missouri.  Governor Parson included in SB 68 in-

centives of up to $5 million per year for 10 years if 

General Motors invests $750 million in the expan-

sion.  The $50 million total incentives are split into 

two $25 million triggers.  The first $25 million 

would be recognized by General Motors upon in-

vesting the first $500 million in expansion.  The 

second $25 million in incentives would be activat-

ed upon the next $250 million in expansion.  Ulti-

mately, SB 68 would be truly agreed to and finally 

passed after a 27-hour Senate filibuster, led by 

Senators Eigel and Onder, who actually represent 

the Wentzville facility. 
 

This expansion proposal contains several road 

and bridge enhancements in the vicinity of the fa-

cility. 

 

 
Photo Courtesy of MoDOT 
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Plocher (R-Town and Country), and provides for 

enhanced criminal penalties for trespassing or 

damaging critical infrastructure in Missouri.  A 

person commits the offense of willful trespass on 

a critical infrastructure facility if he or she willfully 

trespasses or enters property containing a critical 

infrastructure facility without permission. The of-

fense of willful trespass on a critical infrastruc-

ture facility is a class B misdemeanor. If it is de-

termined that the intent of the trespasser is to 

willfully damage, destroy, vandalize, deface, tam-

per with equipment, or impede or inhibit opera-

tions of the facility, the person shall be guilty of a 

class A misdemeanor. 

 
A person commits the offense of willful damage 

of a critical infrastructure facility if he or she will-

fully damages, destroys, vandalizes, defaces, or 

tampers with equipment in a critical infrastruc-

ture facility. The offense of damage of a critical 

infrastructure facility is a class D felony. 

 
HB 355 includes “construction of” under the defi-

nition of a critical infrastructure facility, thereby 

protecting equipment and materials of SITE mem-

bers on a jobsite.   

 

COMPETITIVE BIDDING & REVERSE AUCTIONS 
There were several legislative measures intro-

duced this year dealing with competitive bidding 

by various public entities.  SITE was particularly 

monitoring HB 214, authorizing the Department 

of Administration to conduct reverse auctions on 

the purchase of merchandise, supplies, raw ma-

terials, or finished goods.  Although the legislation 

did not specifically mention MODOT or 

“construction services” specifically, many SITE 

members were wary of the legislation.  However, 

concerns expressed by SITE were not well re-

ceived by legislators.  Ultimately, substantially 

similar provisions were included in HB 1088, 

sponsored by Representative Houx (R-

Warrensburg).   

 
In HB 1088, the Office of Administration is au-

thorized to hold reverse auctions for the purchase 

of merchandise, supplies, raw materials, or fin-

ished goods if price is the primary factor evaluat-

ing bids. Currently, when the commissioner deter-

mines that the use of competitive bidding is ei-

ther not practicable or not advantageous to the 

SURETY BONDS 
SITE’s primary legislative initiative also was suc-

cessful.  SB 167, sponsored by Senator Crawford 

(R-Benton) was finally agreed to and truly passed 

to the Governor.  The legislation requires that a 

general contractor obtain a surety bond when per-

forming privately financed construction on publicly 

owned land.  This requirement provides a guaran-

ty of payment to subcontractors performing work 

on the project.  In these rare occurrences, the sub-

contractor does not have lien rights because the 

land is publicly owned, even though the improve-

ments are privately developed.  Therefore, pas-

sage of SB 167 was a significant victory for SITE, 

and our Construction Employers Coalition. 

 

WORKSITE SAFETY 

 
SITE supported Representative Aaron Gries-

heimer’s (R-Washington) initiative to protect first 

responders, emergency personnel, and workers 

on a road construction site.  HB 499 requires the 

Director of the Department of Revenue (DOR) to 

revoke a driver's license upon notification by a law 

enforcement officer that an individual was in-

volved in a physical accident where his or her neg-

ligence contributed to his or her vehicle striking a 

worker in a construction zone.  This legislation is a 

significant public safety measure for the employ-

ees of SITE members and was truly agreed to and 

finally passed to the Governor.   

 

CRITICAL INFRASTRUCTURE 
SITE was closely monitoring legislation that would 

provide protections for our members.  Although it 

wasn’t expected to pass, it was ultimately includ-

ed in HB 355, sponsored by Representative 

Photo Courtesy of MoDOT 

Continued on page 6 



Alfred F. Mullen Concrete Contracting Co. Mike Mullen (314) 966-0177 A. Waldbart & Sons Nursery Jay Behle (314) 895-4589
Aztec Construction Specialties, LLC Hector Maldonado (618) 223-9936 Baxter Farms & Nurseries Gary Hente (314) 542-9400
Birkemeier Construction, Inc. Jeff Birkemeier (636) 978-8892 Chesterfield Irrigation Co. Dave Horwitz (636) 537-9795
Boling Concrete Construction Cindy Boling (314) 772-6300 Conoyer Brothers Landscaping, Inc. Craig Conoyer (636) 397-7217
Bumb Construction, Inc. Dave Bumb (314) 291-4284 DJM Ecological Services, Inc. Doug Bauer (314) 478-2388
Byrne & Jones Concrete Carl Rouse (314) 567-7997 ECO Constructors Shawn Garland (636) 561-3158
Concrete Strategies, LLC Joe Vitale (314) 592-2153 Greenspace Landscaping Stephen Kelly (314) 895-8860
Fenix Construction Company Steve Ladenberger (314) 892-4700 Keeven Brothers Landscaping, Inc. Mike Keeven (314) 837-6948
Hawkins Construction and Flat Work LLC Bob Hawkins (636) 409-1115 LanDesign, LLC George Tucker, Jr. (636) 332-4500
Hoette Concrete Construction Co. John Hoette (314) 895-5000 Midwest Turf Contractors Charity Keeven (636) 926-9988
J.S. Aubuchon Concrete Company Jerry Aubuchon (636) 661-5655 Professional Irrigation Systems Jon Lauer (636) 695-7800
Joint Sealing Solutions Blake Gamber (314) 229-1460 Roden’s Landscaping, Inc. Steve Roden (636) 561-3947
Karrenbrock Construction, Inc. Roger Karrenbrock (636) 828-5420 ROSCH Midwest, LLC Scott Rozier (636) 519-7770
Musselman & Hall Contractors, LLC Keith Ahal (314) 739-1142 Schaefer-Meyer Seed-Sod Div. 1, Inc. Greg Meyer (636) 947-7173
Oreo & Botta Concrete Company Tom Milne (314) 427-3800 Site System Landscaping, LLC Kathy Roden (636) 332-7333
R. V. Wagner, Inc. Dan Wagner (314) 892-1600 TerraScape Landscape Constructors Eric Hogan (314) 581-8576
Scharf Construction Co., LLC Rick Scharf (314) 869-0060
Spencer Contracting Company Tim Spencer (314) 843-5166
Vee-Jay Cement Contracting Company, Inc. Sam Vitale (314) 351-3366 Bates Utility Company, Inc. Tim Bates (636) 939-5628

Bi-State Utilities Company Mike Jerome (314) 209-0202
C.E. Bollmeier Co., Inc. Bill Bollmeier (314) 298-7885

Ballmann Earthworks, LLC Jon Ballmann (636) 236-4242 Castle Contracting, LLC Aaron Retherford (314) 421-0042
Bloomsdale Excavating Co., Inc. Scott Drury (573) 483-2564 David Mason + Associates Spencer Mason (314) 534-1030
Brandt Contracting, Inc. Sedrick Brandt (636) 352-4818 Fred M. Luth & Sons, Inc. Bill Luth (314) 771-3892
Budrovich Excavating & Contracting Jeff Budrovich (314) 892-3030 Girdner Contracting LLC Bridget Girdner (314) 605-4301
Busken Construction Company David Busken (314) 630-8866 J & J Boring, Inc. Jennifer Bouquet (636) 566-6766
Edwards-Kamadulski, LLC Kevin Edwards (314) 329-3624 J.H. Berra Construction Company, Inc. Frank Berra (314) 487-5617
Interstate Trenching & Excavating Steve Lawrence (636) 387-7700 J.W. Bommarito Construction Co., Inc. Joe W. Bommarito (314) 353-0104
Jones Grading & Excavating, Inc. Noel Jones (314) 647-1697 Karrenbrock Excavating LLC Doug Bierman (636) 828-5420
K. J. Unnerstall Construction Company Kurt Unnerstall (636) 239-2028 Kelpe Contracting, Inc. Tom Kelpe (636) 458-1400
Kendall's Hauling Kendall Davidson (314) 517-0905 Luther's Supply, LLC Amber Boykins (314) 385-6499
Kuesel Excavating Co., Inc. Mike Steiniger (636) 978-3478 Poeling Construction Shane Poeling (636) 463-2437
McFry Excavating, Inc. Doug Povis (636) 386-4779 S & S Utility Contracting Company, Inc. A.J. Kochanski (636) 463-2441
Nor-Vel Grading & Excavating, LLC Matt Beckmann (636) 387-1888 SAK Construction Jerry Shaw (636) 379-2350
Plattin Creek Excavating, LLC Mike Harman (314) 267-7650 Semke Pipe Works, Inc. Brenda Semke (636) 250-4225
R & K Excavation, Inc. Kyle Faulkner (636) 937-1268 TaylorMade Construction, LLC Andre Taylor (314) 868-1005
Rich Gullet & Sons, Inc. Randy Gullet (636) 271-2327 Unnerstall Contracting Company, LLC Steve Unnerstall (636) 257-3003
Sellenriek Grading Company, Inc. Drew Sellenriek (636) 938-9299 Williams Tunnelling Industries, Inc. Edison Williams (832) 889-1468
Semke Grading & PipeWorks, Inc. Brenda Semke (636) 250-4225 XL Contracting, Inc. Ken Novel (636) 970-2710
Town & Country Grading, Inc. Alan Laughlin (636) 475-7887

AgriCycle, Inc. Patrick Geraty (636) 861-3344
AMCON Municipal Concrete, LLC Gary Amelong (636) 379-9396 All Star Concrete Pumping Keith Dennis (636) 475-9539
Gershenson Construction Co., Inc. Ed Gershenson (636) 938-9595 A-Plus Contractors, LLC Will Sanders (636) 498-1790
J.M. Marschuetz Construction Company Denny Marschuetz (636) 938-3600 Badger Daylighting Corporation Benji Koonce (314) 954-7192
Krupp Construction, Inc. John Meiner (636) 391-8844 Collins & Hermann, Inc. Mike Shepard (314) 869-8000
M & H Concrete Contractors, Inc. Mark Rubinstein (636) 379-9682 Drainscapes Casey Graves (314) 892-9888
Millstone Weber, LLC Thom Kuhn (636) 949-0038 Drilling Service Company Sean Jackson (314) 291-1111
N.B.West Contracting Company, Inc. Jim Fitzgerald (314) 962-3145 Fick Supply Service, Inc. Dave Fick (314) 560-0146
Pace Construction Company Phil Hocher (314) 524-7223 George McDonnell & Sons Tuckpointing Co., Inc. Tom McDonnell (314) 739-0468
Pavement Solutions, LLC Matt St. John (636) 970-2727 GS Grinding Services, LLC Dave Grimes (636) 474-1183
Zoie, LLC Dana Howard (618) 857-8444 Hansen's Tree Service & Environmental Resources Ken Byrne (636) 379-1830

Ideal Landscape Group Dave Buckel (314) 892-9500
J&R Concrete Services, LLC Stephanie Johnson (314) 596-2311

Accurate Asphalt Paving Co., Inc. Dan Lucas (636) 343-5199 McConnell & Associates Corporation Greg Lucas (314) 962-1920
Byrne & Jones Construction Brian Goggins (314) 567-7997 Native Landscape Solutions, Inc. Chuck Caverly (314) 544-7918
C S R Construction Inc. (618) 466-4056 Premier Demolition, Inc. Bill Buell (314) 645-5566
Diversified Contractors Brad Laramie (314) 638-2500 Reinhold Electric, Inc. Jerry Reinhold (314) 631-1158
Ford Asphalt Company, Inc. Brad Fritsche (314) 291-2600 Retaining Wall Solutions Michael Yount (314) 842-8200
Jokerst Paving & Contracting Grant Jokerst (636) 937-7101 Supplied Industrial Solutions Stephen Brock (618) 452-8151
L. Keeley Construction Matt Taylor (314) 421-5933 Thomas Industrial Coatings, Inc. Don Thomas (636) 475-3500
Leritz Contracting, Inc./Busy Bee Paving, Inc. Joe Leritz (314) 821-2615 Trafffic Control Company Joe Backer (636) 225-7800
Topps Paving & Drainage LLC Allen Baldwin (314) 333-4444 TraMar Contracting, Inc. Peggy McGrath (636) 255-0808

Two Alpha Contracting, LLC Rhiannon Parisi (636) 356-4055

May/June

         CONTRACTOR MEMBERS

Asphalt Paving Division

Earthmoving Division

Concrete Division

Specialty Division

Sewer/Utility Division

Highway/Bridge Division

Landscaping Division



1st Advantage Bank Greg Smith (636) 970-0440 Lockton Companies Zach Frey (618) 975-7258
24/7 OnSite Cameras Ashly Moore (314) 718-0453 Luby Equipment Services David Kedney (636) 343-9970
Acuity Insurance AJ Gajdosik (636) 287-2068 Luby Shoring Services, LLC Stephen Luby (636) 660-7467
Advanced Drainage Systems Brian Snelson (618) 593-6135 Mannino Truck Leasing, Inc. Joe Mannino (314) 393-0715
Agilis Systems Sean Gaffney (314) 732-4925 MayeCreate, LLC Stacy Brockmeier (573) 447-1836
American Steel Fabrication, Inc. Tim Thomas (636) 475-7272 Middendorf, Inc. Allan Middendorf (618) 540-8446
ASP Enterprises, Inc. Don Thieman (636) 343-4357 Mississippi Valley Equipment Company Bob Clapsaddle (314) 869-8600
Audio Video Concepts Rob Roessler (618) 281-4164 Missouri Petroleum Products Company Mike Hartman (314) 219-7305
Bank of Springfield (BOS Bank) Marty McCabe (314) 888-6906 Mueller Prost LC Bengi Bala (314 ) 862-2070
BITCO Insurance Companies Chris Demse (314) 822-4446 Neenah Foundry Company Brandon Ostendorf (636) 928-1023
Bobcat of St. Louis Mike Allen (636) 225-2900 Northwestern Mutual Zach Nannini (636) 578-6677
Bussen Quarries, Inc. Mark Bussen (314) 894-8777 Nu Way Concrete Forms, Inc. Dave Pazdernik (314) 544-1214
CarsonAllaria Wealth Management Joe Allaria (618) 288-9505 Pat Kelly Equipment Company, Inc. Brian Kelly (314) 895-9500
Carter-Waters LLC Ray Hillmann (636) 940-0001 Peoples Savings Bank Don Meyer (636) 398-5600
Central Stone Company Jeff Pullen (314) 830-9000 Providence Bank Nick Brunnworth (636) 397-3804
Champion Precast, Inc. Joel Anderson (573) 384-5855 Purple Wave Auction Scott Broz (636) 725-6737
CMIT Solutions Barry Herring (636) 925-9920 R. Barr Consulting LLC Rich Barr (314) 692-8888
CMW Equipment Larry Glynn (314) 993-1336 Rackers & Fernandez, LLC Sergio Fernandez (636) 498-1900
Contech Engineered Solutions, LLC Mike Hill (573) 380-0719 Republic Services, Inc. Jerry Ballard (636) 947-5959
Core & Main Randy Bradley (314) 432-4750 Risk Consulting Partners Warren Dunnegan (314) 449-8181
County Materials Corporation Joel Gardner (217) 544-4607 Ritchie Bros. Auctioneers Michael Juenger (636) 751-8383
Craftsmen Utility Trailer John Zehnder, Jr. (636) 795-6350 Rock Hill Quarries Co. Bruce Dresser (314) 968-2336
Dan Althoff Trucking, Inc. Dan Althoff (636) 677-7772 Roland Machinery Company James Jesuit (314) 291-1330
David J. Peters Trucking, Inc. Dave Peters (314) 440-0255 RubinBrown LLP Ken Van Bree (314) 290-3429
Dewitt Insurance Alex Toler (314) 845-9120 Rudd Equipment Company John Robinson (314) 487-8925
Energy Petroleum Company Steve Madras (314) 383-3700 Rush Truck Centers of Missouri, Inc. Justin Demers (314) 449-7200
Enterprise Fleet Management Kamil Koscik (314) 889-8516 Safety Training Resources Jeff Viehmann (314) 808-3502
Erb Equipment Company Gregg Erb (636) 349-0200 Sandberg, Phoenix & von Gontard, P.C. Tony Soukenik (314) 446-4279
EquipmentShare Jordan Kennamann (314) 230-4242 SCI Engineering, Inc. Karl Koenigsfeld (636) 584-7991
Fabick CAT Greg Durst (636) 343-5900 Silver Eagle Construction Products, Inc. Erik Thompson (636) 240-6300
Federated Insurance Cole Waddell (316) 617-7880 Simpson Materials Company Steve Simpson (636) 343-4944
Fred Weber, Inc. Jack Branz (314) 344-0070 SITECH Midwest, LLC John Simmons (618) 314-8105
G.S. & S. Chris Hyams (314) 298-8100 SmithAmundsen LLC Daniel Peters (314) 719-3766
Gateway Dredging & Contracting, LLC Terry Bangert (636) 665-5180 St. Louis Composting Roy Gross (636) 861-3344
GenCon Safety Consulting, LLC Joe Thornton (636) 345-3883 Tensar International Corporation Eric Nestel (816) 516-7033
Hanes Geo Components Steve Wright (636) 875-7317 The Charles L. Crane Agency Company Frank Rebholz III (636) 537-5641
Hayden Machinery LLC Jeremy Hancock (314) 550-1400 The Clayton Engineering Company, Inc. Steve Quigley (314) 692-8888
Heritage Petroleum, LLC Mike Mabrey (314) 504-3198 Topcon Solutions Craig Ferris (314) 416-4970
Interstate Testing Services Andy LaPlante (314) 994-0641 United Rentals Angie Wheeler (314) 267-7621
J.D. Kutter Brenda Mainer (314) 444-4949 United Rentals -Trench Safety James Dickey (314) 729-0003
J.W. Terrill, Inc. Pete Mohs (314) 594-2700 Vanguard Truck Centers Dan Green (618) 857-7625
John J. Guilfoy & Associates, LLC John Guilfoy (314) 781-1122 Vermeer Midwest, Inc. Chad Van Soelen (636) 532-2332
K & K Supply Inc. Matt Williams (636) 349-1141 Wallis Lubricants, LLC Kati Douglas (636) 271-0900
K & P Precast, Inc. Tammy Daugherty (636) 978-3111 Warrenton Oil Company David Baker (636) 456-3346
Kienstra Co. Ted Kienstra, Jr. (314) 994-1616 Western Ready-Mix, Inc. Mike Reed (636) 519-1522
Kienstra Precast, LLC Steve Peery (618) 482-3283 Wieser Concrete Products, Inc. Drew Wieser (618) 251-9210
Kohrs Truck & Auto Repair, Inc. Harold Kohrs (636) 240-7935 Winter Brothers Material Company Ryan Winter (314) 843-1400
Lizmark Branded Solutions Liz Tillman (636) 938-5502 Workplace Synergy Maureen Trompeter (314) 473-4665

Xylem Dewatering Solutions Inc. Greg Pritchett (314) 900-3829

Call on SITE members for the highest quality products and services

MAKE SITE WORK FOR YOU May/June

ASSOCIATE MEMBERS
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state, he or she is not required to advertise or so-

licit a proposal on any purchase where the esti-

mated expenditure is $25,000 or more. The bill 

changes this to an estimated expenditure of 

$100,000 or more. 

 
Ultimately, it was a good year, all things consid-

ered. 
 

Be well and do good! 

 

SITE recently co-hosted a meeting with Missouri 

Governor Mike Parson in St. Louis.  The meeting 

served as a “Thank You” to the governor for his 

unwavering support of public infrastructure 

funding during his first months in office. 

Governor Parson, last year, led efforts to con-

vince Missouri voters to gradually increase the 

state’s fuel tax rate by 2.5 cents per gallon per 

year for four years, a total of 10 cents per gallon 

when fully implemented.  Parson did this just 

after taking the top office in the state when pre-

vious governor, Eric Grietens, resigned. 

 
Even though voters rejected the fuel tax in-

crease, Parson still made infrastructure funding 

part of his 2019 legislative package.  As noted 

earlier in this newsletter, the governor success-

fully steered a bridge bonding resolution through 

the legislature on the last day of session, de-

spite some opposition from within his own party. 

Continued from page 5 
 

 

Different perspectives on the recently concluded 

Missouri legislative session were presented at the 

recent SITE General Membership meeting.  Sena-

tor Gina Walsh, Democrat from north St. Louis 

County and the Minority Caucus chairwoman, 

gave her viewpoints on how Democrats felt the 

session went.  Meanwhile, freshman Republican 

State Representative Aaron Grieshiemer from 

Washington, Mo, offered his viewpoints on the leg-

islative session, both from a member of the major-

ity party and as a freshman state representative. 

Attendees enjoyed the frank discussion among 

the elected officials and found it nice to see how 

two legislators from opposing parties can get 

along and achieve some meaningful changes to 

state laws. 
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Mark your calendars and arrange your foursome to tee off Monday, August 19, at one of the larg-

est golfing events in the St. Louis area construction industry. Don’t miss the opportunity to com-

pete for the championships of Flight A, B or C, Closest to the Hole, Longest Drive, or Hole-in-One 

and enjoy SITE’s “delicious” filet dinner and many excellent networking opportunities!  
 

Reserve your foursome or sponsorship today by contacting SITE’s office at (314) 966-2950, or 

email leah@sitestl.org for more information. 

Reservations: 

LIMITED TO THE FIRST THREE HUNDRED GOFLERS. 

The tournament will be held on both courses of Nor-

wood Hills Country Club. Early reservations are appre-

ciated to ensure an adequate supply of gifts in the 

appropriate sizes. We ask that your reservation be 

made no later than Friday, August 9. 

Special Offer - There will be no cost to your company 

for a non-state public official to participate. Public offi-

cials shall include elected, appointed or key decision 

makers. Such public officials shall be noted on the 

registration form. 

$245 Entry Fee for SITE Members Includes: 

• Tournament Greens Fee, Cart, Practice 

Range & Locker Room Facilities 

• All Contests & Skins 

• Buffet Lunch 

• Drink Stations at Various Places on the 

Course 

• Cocktails & Awards Dinner featuring 

“delicious filets” 

• Your payment for a foursome will be $980 if 

registration with payment is received by 

Monday, July 29. After July, 29, cost is 

$1,200 per foursome. 

• Non-SITE member entry fee is $300 per 

golfer or $1,200 per foursome 
 

$75 Fee for Non-Golfers Includes: 

• Cocktails & Awards Dinner featuring 

“delicious filets” 

Make checks payable to: 

SITE Improvement Association 

2071 Exchange Dr. 

St. Charles, MO 63303 

 

Schedule: 

10:30 a.m. - 11:15 a.m. 

Registration & Lunch 
 

11:30 a.m. 

Shotgun Start ~ Scramble Format 
 

4:30 p.m. - 5:45 p.m. 

Cocktails Open Bar 
 

5:45 p.m. 

Dinner & Awards Presentation 
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SITE’s Contractor Members, particularly in the Landscaping Division, have been hit hard with the recent 

flooding. A number of SITE’s landscaping members who own sod farms near the Mississippi River have 

been under water for the last few weeks, losing most of their product. The pictures below were submitted 

by Greg Meyer with Shaefer Meyer Seed Sod Division 1. The pressure from the floodwaters broke a levee 

near the Highway 370 soccer fields and poured into Meyers’ sod field nearby. The time lapse is roughly 3 

hours. Greg Meyer mentioned the water barely breached the levee system around his sod farm but never 

broke the levees, noting that if the levee near his farm hadn’t of failed, he would still have sod. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

So what happens when a contractor has to fulfill contracts agreed to before the flood? You improvise. 

Meyer mentioned several options including trucking in sod, planting seed, or waiting till next year’s sod 

harvest. With sod in such high demand, the price per yard has skyrocketed, leaving the flooded sod farm-

ers in a bind. 

The rain in general has left many site development jobs at a stand still. Contractors are concerned with 

how far behind they are on their projects and unsure how they will make it up with other jobs in the 

queue. The issue is only compounded with contractors experiencing issues with the Missouri One Call sys-

tem and the lack of timely and accurate locates. SITE’s office has been working with local utility compa-

nies to get these issues resolved with the locating companies, but with the contractor rush to complete 

projects, re-locate those sites, and to locate new job sites, there appear to be more issues with locates on 

the horizon. 

 

 



SITE APPRECIATES THE SUPPORT OF THESE COMPANIES 

 

 



Executive Vice President 

SITE APPRECIATES THE SUPPORT OF THESE COMPANIES 
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The Metropolitan St. Louis Sewer District Board of 

Trustees adopted a budget calling for expenses of 

more than $684 million dollars in fiscal year 2020 

(July 1, 2019, to June 30, 2020).  The spending 

plan continues MSD’s aggressive capital spending 

program with more than 51 percent of proposed 

expenditures, $351 million, going for engineering 

and construction of new improvements throughout 

the sewer district’s service area. 

 

“MSD has and continues to be a good source of 

work for the construction industry in metro St. Lou-

is,” said SITE Executive Director Terry Briggs.  

“From reviewing the district’s plan of expendi-

tures, it appears MSD’s construction program will 

remain very strong for the next several years.” 

 

MSD plans on starting construction of 153 new 

projects in fiscal year 2020 and continuing work 

on another 18 projects started in previous fiscal 

years.  The projects include both wastewater and 

stormwater construction as well as engineering 

work.  The bulk of MSD work, however, is in the 

wastewater system where MSD agreed in 2011 to 

a consent decree with the EPA to build more than 

$4.7 billion worth of improvements during a 23-

year period to minimize wastewater overflows to 

rivers and streams in the area. 

To pay for future construction and continue to op-

erate and maintain the existing wastewater sys-

tem, MSD is proposing an adjustment to its reve-

nues in fiscal year 2021 by a combination that in-

cludes issuing additional revenue bonds and in-

creasing wastewater user charges to fund its oper-

ating and maintenance costs and pay for projects 

required under a consent decree with the federal 

Environmental Protection Agency and other regula-

tory mandates.  

 

The rate increase would be implemented over four 

years beginning with the start of the 2021 fiscal 

year on July 1, 2020.  The average single-family 

monthly bill is projected to increase $7.79 from 

the end of fiscal year 2020 through fiscal year 

2024. That’s an average of about 3.3 percent 

each year.  Average single-family monthly bills 

right now are in the mid-$50 range and would go 

to the mid-$60 range by 2024. 

 

Most of MSD’s proposed capital improvements will 

be to the wastewater sewer system since voters 

last April rejected a ballot issue to increase storm-

water funding. That funding proposal, based on 

the amount impervious surface area on a parcel of 

ground, would have generated an estimated $20 

million per year for stormwater capital improve-

ments.  Sewer district officials have scheduled a 

series of public meetings during the next several 

months to solicit input from customers about how 

to fund stormwater services. 
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Upcoming Labor Management Meetings  

SITE has scheduled Labor management meetings 

for late spring and summer with the Cement Ma-

sons, Operating Engineers, and Laborers unions. 

The purpose behind these labor management 

meetings is to continue discussion about market 

share, manpower, and competitiveness outside of 

collective bargaining. 

Many SITE contractor members participate in the 

collective bargaining process by attending man-

agement-only meetings to discuss the upcoming contract expirations, usually to voice concerns about 

work rules, economics, liabilities, apprenticeship programs, and other issues impacting their business. If 

contractors cannot make those meetings, there are other opportunities to make an impact, such as these 

Labor management meetings. Contractors can meet the unions’ business manager and agents in these 

forums, listen to conversations regarding manpower, upcoming projects, current issues, legislative mat-

ters and concerns with competitiveness.  

Between contract expirations, there is plenty of groundwork laid to help the contract negotiations go 

smoothly for the next contract expiration. This comes in the form of working with SITE’s union counter-

parts on almost anything you can think of, including handling grievances, working on joint initiatives, con-

tract interpretation, manpower reports, improving health/welfare and pension funds, sharing industry da-

ta to prepare for workloads, navigating legislative matters, and so on. These are the avenues in which 

SITE and its contractor members are able to build a working rapport with the local unions.  

SITE met with the Cement Masons in late May, and next up is a meeting with the Operating Engineers on 

Monday, June 24. A meeting with the Laborers will be held in July. If any contractor members have an in-

terest in attending these meetings, please contact me at the SITE office. 

Manpower Report 

Currently the Cement Masons membership is 95 percent employed, Operators are 93 percent employed 

and Laborers are 90 percent employed. This means that when the rain FINALLY stops and jobs ramp up, 

there could be a slight labor shortage. I highly suggest taking on an apprentice. A good option is to call 

the apprenticeship training school for the various trades and let them know you 

are actively looking for one.  

Contract Booklets 

SITE’s contract booklets with the Eastern Missouri Laborers District Council are 

being reviewed currently before being sent to the printer, but are expected to be 

sent out to contractors in June. There have been changes with wages in Jeffer-

son and Washington counties, which are reflected in the wage sheets sent out 

with a 5/7/19 revision printed at the top. There are also changes to the appren-

ticeship rates in those two counties. If you have any questions regarding wages, 

please contact me at the SITE office. 

By Jeremy Bennett 

Director of Labor Relations & Safety 
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June is National Safety Month 

SITE is a true advocate of safety. We’ve expanded our services to include numerous training opportuni-

ties, raising awareness of the potential hazards in construction and at home. We encourage companies 

to take time this month to talk about your safety policies, share tip sheets with your employees, and 

make safety a priority. Below is an outline of National Safety Month. SITE will be sending out materials 

that correspond to each week. 

As always, SITE has an Accident Prevention Manual for members that can be customized to fit your com-

pany’s safety program. This manual is reviewed by SITE’s safety committee and updated every three 

years or as needed. 

 

          

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

From the Safety Side 

Week 1: Hazard Recognition 

                                      June 3rd - 7th  

Week 2:  Slips, Trips and Falls 

June 10th - 14th  

Week 3: Fatigue 

June 17th – 21st   

Week 4: Impairment 

June 24th - 28th  



 

President 

Jennifer Bouquet - J & J Boring, Inc. 

 

Vice-President 

Mike Steiniger - Kuesel Excavating Company 

 

Secretary/Treasurer 

Pat Moriarity - Concrete Strategies, LLC 

 

Executive Director 

Terry Briggs 

 

 

We’re on the web! Visit us at: 

WWW.SITESTL.ORG 

2071 Exchange Dr. 

St. Charles, MO 63303 

(314) 966-2950 

Fax: (314) 966-2999 

 

 
UPCOMING EVENTS: 

 

 Wed., June 12 NETWORKING EVENT 

     Harpo’s Bar and Grill 

 

 Mon., August 19 38TH ANNUAL GOLF TOURNAMENT & DINNER 

     Norwood Hills Country Club 

  

 Wed., Sept. 11 GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING - LUNCH 

     Spazio’s Westport 

 

 Thur., October 10 YES CLAYBIRD SHOOT 

     Black Hawk Valley Hunting Club 

 

FOR THE MOST UP TO DATE CALENDAR OF EVENTS VISIT WWW.SITESTL.ORG 
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